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The Head of Planning and Housing Services reported (DS.24/09) on the process which had been followed in the production of the Urban Design Guide and Public Realm Framework Supplementary Planning Document.

He informed Members that the Urban Design Guide and Public Realm Framework was an extension of the work of Carlisle Renaissance which concentrated on raising the quality of Carlisle's offer to make it a more attractive environment to live and work and to attract tourists and investors to the City. The framework acknowledged that as part of the overall regeneration, attention would need to be paid in a co-ordinated way to the whole of the city and not just the transformational sites.  

He reminded Members that in adopting the Carlisle District Local Plan, Policy CP5 Design had raised a number of issues and the Supplementary Planning Document expanded on the detail for the seven character areas identified by Carlisle Renaissance by establishing the basic principles for any design proposals.

The Head of Planning and Housing Services added that following Council approval, the documents had been subject to a seven week consultation period and a large number of comments had been received which had raised a number of issues which had taken some time to consider.  He added that many of the comments which had been submitted related to non-planning issues and were not within the scope of the Supplementary Planning Document, the report therefore focussed on potential changes to the Urban Design Guide and Public Realm Framework as a Supplementary Planning Document to enable its adoption.  He informed Members that the consultation responses had highlighted a number of issues which required further clarification within the document and these primarily related to heritage, crime and disorder and the planning context in relation to the design and access statements accompanying planning applications.  He set out for Members details of the responses which had been received in a Schedule of Responses on Proposed Changes which were attached to the report.

Members in considering the report noted that their were a large number of comments/responses received which had raised issues which were not related to the Supplementary Planning Document and in that respect Officers should take care when issuing future surveys to be more specific as to the areas to be considered/responded to.

Summary of options rejected – Not applicable.

DECISION

That the responses to consultations and officers advice on amendments to the Supplementary Planning Document be referred to the Infrastructure Overview and Scrutiny Committee at its meeting on 9 April 2009, prior to the matter being considered further at a future meeting of the Executive.

Reasons for Decision

To consider issues raised at consultation stage so as to be able to proceed towards adoption of the Supplementary Planning Document.







